Ligonier Common Council Meeting Monday, September 13, 2021 · Ligonier City Hall 301 South Cavin Street · Ligonier, IN – 7:00 pm

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

Call to order by Mayor Fisel – Public Hearing for Budget 2022

The budget hearing was advertised on Gateway. There were no comments from the public regarding the budget and Mayor Fisel closed the hearing.

Call to order by Mayor Fisel - Public Hearing for Additional Appropriations

The additional appropriations were advertised in the News-Sun giving proper 10 day notice. There were no comments from the public and Mayor Fisel closed the hearing.

Call to order by Mayor Fisel - Common Council Meeting

Roll Call

Present: Council President Ken Schuman, Council Members Chris Fought, Doretta Wiegand, Julia Bell, and Bill Mills Mayor Patty Fisel, City Attorney Steve Clouse, and Clerk Treasurer Barb Hawn

Minutes from previous meeting of August 23, 2021 and Executive Session of August 23, 2021 Motion to approve: Chris Fought Second: Ken Schuman Vote: All Ayes

New Business

Ordinance 964-2021 - 2022 Budget

Ordinance 964-2021 adopting the 2022 Budget was available for the first reading.

Motion to approve Ordinance 964-2021 on the first reading: Ken Schuman

Second: Bill Mills Vote: All Ayes

Ordinance 965-2021 - Additional Appropriations

Ordinance 965-2021 for additional appropriations was available for adoption. *Motion to approve Ordinance 965-2021 on the first reading: Ken Schuman*

Second: Chris Fought Vote: All Ayes

Motion to suspend the rules: Ken Schuman Second: Chris Fought Vote: All Ayes

Motion to approve Ordinance 965-2021 on the second reading: Ken Schuman

Second: Chris fought Vote: All Ayes

Motion to approve Ordinance 965-2021 on the third and final reading: Ken Schuman

Second: Chris Fought Vote: All Ayes

Claim Registers - APV #63430-63586

Motion to approve: Julia Bell Second: Chris Fought Vote: All Ayes

Comments by Members of Council and Administration Public Safety Director/Police Chief Bryan Shearer

- Thank you for the appropriation for the car. The 2006 Crown Vic is what we are replacing. Purchase will be through John Jones so we can get right away and won't have to order. We will pick it up next week.
- Grant Moser graduates from the academy next Monday.
- Good festival for fire department and police department.

WWTP Superintendent Kenny Sprague

- Getting repairs completed before cold weather
- Fall clean up this Saturday.

Park Director Travis Brimhall

- Flag football started last Saturday with 6 teams.
- Have a call regarding a fall disc golf league.
- Large turnout Friday night for the fireworks at Kenney Park.

Council Member Chris Fought

 Question on the utility reports – regarding the receipts for Water and Sewage. We are checking with Carlex on their drop in usage.

Council President Ken Schuman

Brick veneer on fire station makes it look amazing.

Council Member Julia Bell

New banners downtown look good. The banners were provided by the Noble County Visitor's Bureau and distributed to all of the communities in the county.

Mayor Fisel's Comments

Thanks for getting us through the festival again.

Adjournment

Motion to adjourn: Ken Schuman

Second: Chris Fought

Barbara Hawn, Clerk Treasurer

Patricia Fisel, Mayor